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September 18, 2019 

2020 GBOS Non-Profit Recreation Grant Presentation Meeting

Minutes Draft
7:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room

The Girdwood Board of Supervisors, its committees, and subcommittees are subject to the Alaska Open Meetings Act as found in Alaska Statute 44.62.310 and Anchorage Municipal Code1.25 - Public Meetings.
Call to Order 7:00 p.m.  Jerry Fox, Co-Chair
Roll Call:  JF, ME, EB attending
CH excused
Disclosures:  All GBOS attending state that they are active with the organizations that receive GBOS funding.  No substantive conflict is presented.

Agenda Revisions and Approval
2020 GBOS Non-Profit Recreation Grant Presentation Meeting Agenda approved 
ME/EB 
3-0


Agenda
1.
Review of grant process

Update to Budgeted funding for 2020 GBOS Non-Profit Grants:  During the GVSA budget process, GBOS increased Non-profit Recreation Grant Funding by $10,000.  This will be divided as follows:
5,000 to increase the hard funding of FVCS to $25,000

$5,000 added to the pool of funds divided among the other grantees, bringing total to $35,000.
GVSA budget must be approved by the Anchorage Assembly.

Instructions:  Packet includes instructions that were provided to grantees with the grant application and instructions for grant evaluation.
Evaluation criteria: GBOS members are to review the applications and presentation materials and score them with the score sheet, provided between now and the October 21 GBOS meeting.  Score sheets must be returned to the parks and rec office and will be held for recordkeeping. 
Confirmation of final grant distributions procedure and date: GBOS members will discuss and determine grant amounts at their October 21 Regular meeting.  Prior to that meeting, GBOS members shall have individually scored the applications and determined allocation of funds, not to exceed $25,000 for FVCS and $35,000 for the remaining grant applications.
2.
Presentations by 2020 grant applicants:
Challenge Alaska:  Beth Edmands-Merritt introduces Nate Boltz, the new Executive Director for Challenge Alaska.  

Beth officially retired last week, after 20+ years with Challenge. 

In 2019, GBOS Grant provided three Girdwood residents with $3170 in scholarships for ski/snowboard instruction and 
31 Girdwood based volunteers received training valued at approximately $15,000.  In addition, Challenge Alaska
provides space for community events at a reduced rate, valued at approximately $3200. Challenge Alaska 

provides space for Art camp at a reduced rate annually.  Challenge Alaska boosts the economy in Girdwood, providing 

jobs and training as well as recreational benefit to the community.

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Girdwood Art Institute:  Mariyam Medovaya and Tommy O’Malley present that Art Camp has been active in the 

Community for nearly 40 years.  Shortly after application was submitted, they received word that budget cuts will 

remove Alaska State Council on the Arts funding, so they have submitted an amended application for GBOS funding.  

Decision by GBOS on how to handle this amended application will be made at the October 21 GBOS meeting.  Art 

Camp uses GBOS funding to help pay for supplies, instruction and sibling scholarships to participants.  Art Camp hires 

Local youth to assist with the programs.  Art Camp runs at nearly full capacity for two weeks for all three groups (2 

primary groups and 1 intermediate). 

Girdwood Community Club: Lewis Leonard presents that the Girdwood Community Club has been in place for over

70 years, and stresses the importance of local radio in providing free emergency broadcasting, information and 

entertainment for all.  KEUL also provides experience for school kids with their Bear Aware PSAs and to other 

organizations, such as scout troops, etc.  KEUL was instrumental after the earthquake, as Anchorage’s 911 system 

failed for a time during/after the earthquake, and KEUL assisted in getting information to and from the Fire Department on local community needs.  KEUL was also instrumental during Stumpy’s Storm of 2000, keeping the community connected to news and information.  Some of the equipment used by KEUL is in need of replacement.  Cash budget of KEUL is about $25,000 annually with significant in-kind contributions.  Public Broadcasting funds have been discontinued, it is important to support free local public radio, which meets community needs in ways that modern web-based stations do not.

 
Glacier Valley Transit: Sam Marshall and Dawn Johnson present that GVT has been operating since about 2007 and became fee free about 3 years ago.  GVT receives grant from the Municipality of Anchorage, from area-wide public transportation tax funds.  $10,000 has been cut from state funding sources.  GVT has served approximately 94,000 passengers in 2019, an increase in ridership of about 6,000 from 2018.  Approximately half of the ridership is local.  GVT needs to update tablets on the shuttles so that the Double Map App will continue to be effective in letting passengers know the bus route and schedule.  GVT offers flexible routing, able to loop to places where it’s needed.  Passengers needing flexible routing should call the driver at the GVT number to make arrangements.  This fall GVT will begin service to the Nordic Loop on demand. GVT will add the Nordic loop to its regular route permanently starting this winter.
Little Bears Playhouse:  Lauren Ippolito and Camille Jones present that Little Bears provides quality child care services in Girdwood and has done so for 37 years.  Over 50 families are currently served by Little Bears.  Requirements for child care has evolved over the years, and Little Bears continues to evolve and grow to meet the expectations of families for a quality, enriching experience for their kids, meeting and exceeding the requirements of the child care center.  Non-profit funding goes toward additional enrichment opportunities for the kids that attend Little Bears.
Four Valleys Community School:  FVCS was started 39 years ago and was part of a network of community schools in Alaska, including 17 serving Anchorage residents through the Anchorage School District. FVCS is the only one remaining.   FVCS continues to offer programing for lifelong learning for residents of all ages, spanning arts and science to sports and community events.  180 classes have been offered in 2019, with 1700 enrollments.  95% of the enrollments are Girdwood residents.  Additional funding will be used to provide programming in Girdwood.  
Public Comment:
Lewis Leonard:  All of these programs have been hit with changes in funding.

Adjourn 8:45PM
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